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WHAT IS FUSRAP?

The Formerly Utilized Sites
Remedial Action Program
(FUSRAP) was initiated in
1974 to identify, investigate,
and clean up or control
sites throughout the United
States that were part of the
Nation's early atomic
weapons and energy
programs during the 1940s,
1950s, and 1960s. Activities
at the sites were performed
by the Manhattan Engineer
District (MED) or under the
Atomic Energy Commission
(AEC). Both MED and AEC
were predecessors of the
Department of Energy
(DOE).

" In October 1997, Congress

transferred management of
FUSRAP to the U.S. Army
Corps of Engineers (the
Corps). When a site is
identified, records are
reviewed by DOE, and if
DOE determines there is
potential for contamination
present that may affect
human health and the
environment, they may send
a request to the Corps to
review the site. The Corps
then does a Preliminary
Assessment, and possibly a
Site Inspection, to review
historical records, perform
limited sampling, and
determine if further investi-
gation is necessary. If
contamination is found that
is connected with past MED
or AEC activities, exceeding
guidelines, investigation
and, if necessary, cleanup
may be authorized under
FUSRAP. Congress has also
added sites to FUSRAP
through authorizations.

Information about the Former Linde
FUSRAP Site for Tonawanda area residents
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In accordance with the Comprehensive Environmental Response,
Compensation and Liability Act (CERCLA), this newsletter announces
the commencement of a Five-Year Review of the remediation of
radiologically contaminated soils at the former Linde Formerly Utilized
Sites Remedial Action Program (FUSRAP) site. The purpose of the
CERCLA Five-Year Review is to evaluate the effectiveness and
protectiveness of the selected remedial actions contained within the
Record of Decision (ROD) for the Linde Site soils prepared by the U.S.
Army Corps of Engineers (the Corps) in March 2000.

You can learn more about the former Linde FUSRAP Site history and the
CERCLA Five-Year Review Process inside this newsletter.

Please contact us if you have additional questions; our contact
information is on the last page of this newsletter.

Respectfully,
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FUSRAP Team

Aerial view of the Former Linde Site







